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Welcome back to the New Year. 

It was lovely to welcome all of our children back to school after the 

Christmas holidays.  We thank you for the generosity and kindness shown 

to staff, for the gifts that they received and hope that the time away from 

school provided the opportunities for families and friends to be together. 

As we return, the weather has certainly taken a turn, with many frosty 

mornings experienced this week.  Although the temperature is cold, the 

sunshine provides a glimmer of hope of warmer days ahead.  Please ensure 

children are wearing winter coats as they will still be going outside at break 

and lunchtimes.  Hats and scarfs always find their way to lost property, we 

therefore encourage that all items worn into school are labelled with your 

child’s name. 

I have had a number of conversations with parents regarding concerns over 

how cars are parked before and after school with some cars blocking 

pavements and neighbours drives.  Parking in this way is putting the safety 

of children and families at risk, as they negotiate the roads, unseen by 

motorists.  Please consider where you leave your vehicle, being courteous 

to our neighbours and demonstrating safety to your child as well as respect 

to other members of our school community.  

On Wednesday, we held our nursery open sessions for parents of children 

who would like to attend Little Hollies nursery in September 2024.  The 

closing date for applications is 22nd March.   

Swimming gala trials were conducted this week and I was very impressed 

with the standard of swimming, but also the excitement and enthusiasm for 

swimming.  The children were a delight.  More information regarding the 

gala will be shared next week.   

It is so fabulous to be able to share this success with you, please see the attached 

letter from Damian Hinds, Minister for Schools.  A big thank you to all Deanery staff 

and children! 
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LOVE 

Ottilie – 3T 

Darcy – 5MC 

Nylah – 1BM 

Izzy-May – 

1W 

Deanery 

Values 

Max J – 6W 

Scarlett – 6A 

Zachary G – 5H 

HOPE 

PEACE JOY 

 

FAITH 

 

GRACE 

Naomi - RHM 

Amelia B – 6W 

Archie S – 5H 

Phase News 

Nursery have a new topic of animals and pets. Children have been making animal masks and 

using their jungle for role play.  

Reception have been reading 'Stick Man' and 'Rosie's Hat' as part of their new topic of 'Julia 

Donaldson'. They have been considering who is in their family tree and have been exploring how 

the wind makes things move outside. In Maths they have been noticing the pattern of one more 

and how to build towers using a given number and then adding one more.  

Year 1 are learning how the high street has changed over time. They are using the story of 'The 

Queen's hat' in their English lessons and are identifying missing numbers on numberlines.  

Year 2 and 3 have been working really hard in maths. Year 2 have been working with money and 

finding different amounts with notes and coins. Year 3 have been exploring multiplying a 2-digit 

number by a 1-digit number using dienes and their understanding of known facts to help them. 

Well done all! 

In Years 4,5 and 6 we have been busy writing postcards ready to go on our postcard walks next 

week to deliver them to the local community. If you live near school, look out for our postcards 

that might be coming to you!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kaiden – 2R 



 

 

 

Pupil Voice 
 
Gabriella RHM – “We read a book called 'Rosie's Hat'. Rosie lost her hat and then she got it back. I 

drew a witch's hat using chalk". 

Sarah 3T – “I really liked enrichment last week because I got to have fun and do acting in Musical 

Theatre with Miss Rondet”. 

Joshua 3T – “I liked enrichment because I liked making my model car in Car Making and next week 

we are going to race our cars. I am really excited to do the racing part.” 

Eve and Jai 5MC – “In cricket this week, Jay from the Warwickshire cricket board led our 

session.  We started by playing a really fun cone game that tested our quick responses.  We went 

onto play a match of continuous cricket where we got to practise fielding and throwing from a 

distance, which we enjoyed. 

Amelia R 6A – “I'm really enjoying our Art project taking a boring space and making it better 

through colour. We are redesigning the courtyard.” 

Yiorgos 6W – "I am looking forward to making a colourful space in a shoebox in Art this week." 

Matthew B 6W – “I like doing algebra and replacing letters with numbers like cracking a code. It's 

cool!" 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Programmes of Study for Spring Term 
 

 

 

  
  

 

https://deanery.bham.sch.uk/curriculum/p-o-s
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School Dinners 
 

Please can we remind you that we require notice of half a term if you would like your child to 

swap from school dinners to packed lunches. 

If you would like to make any changes please email the school office 

enquiry@deanery.bham.sch.uk by 9th February to swap to packed lunches for the Summer term 

(commencing 8th April 2024). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday Roasts and Friday Feasts 
 

If your child has packed lunches but would like to have either Wednesday Roasts, Friday Feasts or 

both in Spring 2 then please fill in the form below. Friday Feasts will be pizza, sausage and breaded 

fish on rotation. Meals will be added to Scopay in due course. The cost of a School meal is £2.70 per 

day. 

Please reply by Monday 22nd January. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=y4FijIlNeEyqFgtjIf3WwWv09RlC8ZpPmBKD

dOdmiLxUOVM0TzVPVFM2RkZXNUNYWUlOWFQxT0c3Ni4u 

 

 

 

 

 
Nursery and Reception Applications for September 2024 Start 

 

Little Hollies Applications 

The application process for Little Hollies Nursery for September 2024 start closes on 22 March 

2024.  Please return application forms to the Deanery office, along with the relevant supporting 

documents.  More information can be found on our website by following the link below. 

https://www.deanery.bham.sch.uk/parents/nursery  
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PE Kits 

 

 

 

  
  

 

Apply for a Blue Peter Book Badge! 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/findoutmore/blue-peter-apply-for-a-book-badge


 

  

Behaviour Fundraising 
 

 

 

  
  

Illness 

 

 
 

  
  

 

http://nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school


 

  

Behaviour Fundraising cont. 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 



 

 

  

Junior Duke 
 

We hope those children enrolled on the Junior Duke scheme are still enjoying completing their 

tasks. 

We will have a KS2 meeting on Wed 24th Jan at lunchtime in the KS1 Hall to sign off any new tasks 

and a KS1 meeting on Wed 31st Jan. 

Don't forget to bring your books! Don't worry, you still have plenty of time (in fact until July!) to 

complete 7 tasks ! 
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Attendance at Deanery 
 

 



 

  

RNIB Stamps Appeal 
 

As a school, we would like to support RNIB this festive season 
and collect stamps to make a difference to blind and partially 
sighted people. 

If you receive cards and letters through the post, could you 
save the stamps and send them in to us? We will recycle them 

and send them on to the RNIB who will recycle them into 
much-needed funds for their services. 

We will have a collection box in the main school entrance 
or just send your stamps in to us in a bag or envelope 
and we will pop them in the collection box for you. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

School Nurse 

 
Please follow the link below for an updated telephone number and 

email address for the School Nursing Team.  If you have any 

concerns or worries around the health and wellbeing of your child, 

please contact the School Nursing team.    Birmingham Community 

Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust website here  

 

https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

PLEASE SEE INFORMATION 

BELOW FOR LOCAL 

ACTIVITIES  

 

DEANERY DO NOT PROMOTE 

ANY OF THE ACTIVITIES 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

  



 

  

 



 

  



 


